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CENTRAL interim measures – progress report 
Purpose of paper

This paper sets out briefly the progress made on the CENTRAL interim measures since the Trials Search Co-ordinators’ Working Group (TSCWG) was established following the CCSG meeting in Amsterdam in April 2007.
Urgency

Low.
Access

Open.
Background

Following the final report from Gail Higgins presented to PPG in May 2007, the TSC Working Group (TSCWG) has taken responsibility for developing and implementing strategies to improve the submission of Specialised Registers and handsearch results to CENTRAL. The group will also examine long term issues around CENTRAL and will advise PPG & CCSG on this and the interim measures. The Group is currently meeting via teleconference every 4-5 weeks. 
Membership of the TSCWG

Volunteers were sought via the TSCs’ discussion list and the group currently comprises Ruth Foxlee (Wounds), Sylvia Bickley (Oral Health and PaPaS), Lynn Hampson (Pregnancy and Childbirth), Gail Higgins (Renal), Carol Lefebvre (UK Cochrane Centre), Jessie McGowan (EPOC) and Karen Welch (PVD).
Training 

The TSCWG feels strongly that the availability of training opportunities will help smooth the way in regard to implementing and improving upon the current CENTRAL interim measures.  Several training events are confirmed or being planned
· Submitting your register: trials not tribulations! workshop, Sao Paulo, Oct 2007 

· UK-based TSCs’ training day, provisionally November 2007 in Oxford

· EndNote training for UK-based TSCs provisionally March 2008 in York and to be repeated for all TSCs at the Freiburg Colloquium, Oct 2008. 

The group acknowledges that TSCs across the world should have training opportunities and will seek to run workshops at regional meetings (e.g. the Continental European and Canadian Contributors Meetings in 2008) and to investigate the option of delivering training online.
New Specialised Register and handsearch submission guidance 

Standardisation of fields and field content in all registers and handsearch submissions will go a long way to addressing the issues of quality control. A new, plain English submission guidance document is being developed, drawing together material from the now archived CENTRAL Management Plan (CMP) and RevMan Help. A draft will be piloted in the Submitting your register: trials not tribulations! Workshop for TSCs in Sao Paulo. The guidance comprises:

1. An overview of what, when and how to submit registers and handsearch results
2. A guide to field contents for CENTRAL submissions 
3. Templates for a broad range of reference formats based on RevMan Help
4. Appendices as appropriate (e.g. list of language abbreviations)
The final document will take the place of the archived CMP and is designed to act as a reference document to help TSCs standardise register fields and field content. It will be somewhere between a third to half the size of the CMP.  The working group hopes to circulate the new guidance to all TSCs before the next register submission deadline of November 15, 2007.
Submission error reporting system
The manual checking process undertaken at the Renal editorial base (and the USCC previously) is not sustainable.  The solution proposed by the TSCWG was to develop the guidance document outlined above and to ask Wiley to produce error reports at the record level following each submission because even with clearer, more proscriptive guidance there will always be errors in individual records. Wiley will produce these error reports and pass the spreadsheet onto Gail Higgins who will provide individual reports to TSCs. The Renal Group continues to be funded 0.5 days per week to liaise with Wiley re: CENTRAL
Submissions for Issue 4, 2007 
All entities whose registers and/or handsearch submissions had been checked at the Renal editorial base were invited to submit direct to Wiley for Issue 4, 2007 by August 23. A preliminary report shows 40 entities submitted specialised registers and/or handsearch files (34 CRGs, 3 Fields & 3 Centres).  With this submission Wiley relied entirely on TSCs to provide their own quality control. A full error report has not yet been produced by Wiley, though at this stage it appears that only one of the 40 submissions could not be processed and one register was not submitted due to problems with the previous submission that are not yet resolved. TSCs have been asked to check that the number of records submitted matches the number of records Wiley report as processed. They will also be asked to check these figures against CENTRAL on publication.  Information about the type and number of errors identified in this submission will be valuable to the TSCWG as it develops the new submission guidance documents.  It is hoped that this guidance will in turn contribute to the minimisation of errors. The apparent success of this submission is in large part due to the efforts of Gail Higgins and her team who provided clear and detailed error reports to all entities that had submitted their registers for testing and to the willingness and commitment shown by TSCs to improve the quality of CENTRAL.  It is the intention of the TSCWG to follow-up the entities which have not recently submitted when the new guidance is in place and to report on progress towards this at an appropriate stage.
Bibliographic reference management software
The TSCWG was also asked to investigate the use of a single reference management software package across the Collaboration.  The group agreed that whilst this issue warrants investigation, it was more important to address the question of interim register submissions. It is hoped that the development of consistent, concise, plain English language guidance will go a long way towards addressing the quality control issues at input stage and that in turn will resolve the problems at output stage (including some of those currently being attributed to the use of a variety of reference management software packages). The successful submissions reported above were from registers maintained in a range of software packages including ProCite, Reference Manager, EndNote and MeerKat.  The CVG report recommended a common database system not necessarily common reference management software. The TSCWG felt it would be premature technically to impose one bibliographic software package on all CRGs, Field and Centres when it is unclear whether this is actually the problem and we have no clear idea of what a future common database system might look like. If the Collaboration opts for a centralised, web-based model of register creation and maintenance it would obviate the need for common off-the-shelf software. The Group feels strongly that bedding down the proposed changes to the submission processes (being outlined in the new guidance document) is the highest priority. Having a stable and sustainable interim solution will pave the way for further and perhaps more radical changes to the structure and function of CENTRAL. 
Ruth Foxlee - Convenor, TSCWG
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